






Public Comment – Agenda Item 3.A 
 
 

From: David Hubbard <hubbardlawfirm@gmail.com> 

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2023 3:44 PM 
To: Koosun Kim <Koosun.Kim@cityoftracy.org>; Emily Plurkowski 
<eplurkowski@arws.com> 
Subject: Comments on 2/21/23 RON, APN 209-100-040-000 (ARP Minimart)  
  
Dear City of Tracy; 
 
Hubbard Law Firm has been retained by the property/business owner of the 
property identified above. My client and I wish to offer the following 
comments/objections with respect to the hearing on the Resolution of Necessity, 
presently scheduled for February 21, 2023:  Due to scheduling conflicts, I will be 
unable to attend. 
 
1.  We do not agree that the project is planned or located in the manner that will 
be most compatible with the greatest public good and the least private 
injury.  Access and on-site circulation will be unnecessarily damaged as a result of 
the design of the project.   . 
 
2.  We do not believe a good faith offer has been made.  We do not believe a 
sincere and serious inquiry into severance damages has been undertaken.  We 
find it unconscionable that the law does not require an investigation into business 
impact.  We are also displeased that, whether required by law or not, the City of 
Tracy did not make the effort to investigate business impact as a matter of policy.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
David F. Hubbard  
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